
 

February 22nd & 23rd 2020   

1244 St. Francis Rd. Santa Rosa, CA 95409 
 

Parish Office & Rectory: (707) 539-4495 FAX (707) 539-3343                                 

E-mail: holy-spirit@sbcglobal.net, Website: www.holyspirit-sr.org 

Office Hours: Mon-Thurs 9:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. 
 

 

Holy Spirit Catholic Church 

Photo credit: dove image above made by Patty Zack 

Mass & Service Schedule:  
 

Weekdays: Mon.-Thurs at 9:00 am 

Saturday Vigil: 5:00 p.m.                                                                                                    

Sunday: 7:30 a.m. & 10:15 a.m.                                                                                               

Liturgy of the Word for Children:  

Sundays at the 10:15 a.m. Mass                                                                          

First Fridays & Saturdays of the month at 9:00 a.m.  

Pastoral Staff: 
 

Pastor, Fr. Ron Serban, Ext. 12 

Deacon, John Storm, 479-5424, Ext. 11, jstorm@srdiocese.org                                                                                                              

Office Administrator, Carlea Warren-Rossi, Ext. 10                                                                                         

Director of Faith Formation, Megan O’ Neill, Ext. 13  

m.oneill-hsc@outlook.com 

Director of Parish Music, Brenda Roberts, 321-9057 

St. Vincent de Paul Society, 537-7835                                                                                 

Men’s Club, Kirt Schlander, 539-4066 

Women’s Club, Jane Hoffman, 540-2997 

Holy Communion Visitation, Fred Walsh, 291-4848                                                                  

Prayer Chain, Diane Bowman, 539-9035 

Parish Finance Council Chair, Steve Imboden, 537-9166  

Parish Advisory Council Chair, Mike Cusack, michaelcusack@aol.com 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
 

Every Thursday, First Friday and First Saturday  

following the 9:00 a.m. Mass or at the Parish House with an appointment 
 

For other Sacraments:  
 

Please call the Parish Office 

6 months in advance for Marriage 

3 months in advance for Baptism 

http://www.holyspirit-sr.org


7th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

 

February 22nd & 23rd, 2020 

……from your Pastor’s Desk 
 

This Wednesday is Ash Wednesday, the beginning of the Holy Season of Lent - the time we 

change our lives for the better in preparation for the Most Holy of days – Easter. 
 

This raises a yearly question for each of us. What should I give up for Lent? Or, perhaps, what 

should I take on? Preferably – both! To make a more well-informed decision, I think it best to first ad-

dress WHY we should do either - or both. 
 

The goal is two-fold: That we realize there is value in denying ourselves every gratification, 

especially immediate ones, and secondarily, to learn the spiritual value of sacrifice. In our world today 

of wanting everything – and wanting it NOW – this is a great lesson to learn, or re-learn as the case 

may be. Good things are both worth waiting for and worth working for. 
  

It is up to each of you personally to determine how best to achieve this, but here are some ideas:  

Perhaps giving up or modifying something like the consumption of chocolate or sweets, or pizza, or 

the amount of time per day spent playing video games, or internet surfing, or excessive texting, tweet-

ing or twittering, or just watching TV is a great sacrifice for you. Perhaps making daily Mass a few 

times a week or the Stations of the Cross on Fridays, or saying a daily rosary, or reading some of the 

Bible daily – or attending the Holy Hour on Thursdays – or being faithful to taking time to read the 

‘Little Black Book’ of Lenten Mediations – any of which would involve some of your ‘free-time’ – 

would be a great sacrifice. 
 

Again, it is up to you. What will teach you best the virtue of sacrifice? Pick something, pick 

even ONE thing and go with it. If you are not sure – ask God in prayer these next three days. You’ll know – 

BELIEVE me – you’ll know! 
  

Remember - we add sacrifice to our lives not for its own sake, but to help us be more attuned to God 

and to those whose daily lives involve much sacrifice and suffering – the Body of Christ Crucified among us. 
  

Regarding fasting – on the next page, there are the official Diocesan Regulations during Lent. 

If you follow these – regardless of age – you will find it most edifying. 
 

From its earliest days the Church has urged the baptized to observe the three-fold discipline of 

fasting, almsgiving (charity), and prayer in preparation for the celebration of Easter. As you will hear 

there is something very special and specific that I want us together, as a parish to reach to. I strongly 

encourage your participation. During Lent the Church encourages attendance at daily Mass, self-

imposed times of fasting, and giving generously to programs of sharing.  
 

Please find below the times for Services on Ash Wednesday and also the Stations of the Cross.  
 

With deepest sincerity -I wish you a Holy, meaningful, productive, and yes, Happy Lent. 

  

Father Ron 

Distribution of Ashes. 
Ash Wednesday – February 26th 

7:30am, ashes only, and 9am & 6:30pm, Mass and ashes 
 

Stations of The Cross 
Every Friday of Lent at 6:30pm in Church (March 13th only @ 3pm) 



Mass Schedule February 22nd to March 1st 
 

02/22   Sat    5:00pm   ÀFr. Regina Walters  

02/23   Sun   7:30am    Mass for the People 

02/23   Sun  10:15am  ÀAl Pisenti 

02/23   Sun   5:00pm   ÀKathleen Ann Krempely 

02/24  Mon   9:00am   ÀJosephine Riggio 

02/25  Tues   9:00am   ÀJennie Murphy 

02/26  Wed   9:00am    Nora Ward 

02/26  Wed   6:30pm   ÀRobert Sola 

02/27  Thurs 9:00am   ÀTom Hubbard 

02/28   Fri     9:00am    Available 

02/29   Sat    5:00pm   ÀDr. William Serban 

03/01   Sun   7:30am   ÀMike Miller  

03/01   Sun  10:15am   Mass for the People 

February 29th & March 1st –8th Sunday of Ordinary Time 

 Readers                 Eucharistic Ministers              Greeters              Servers 
 
 

Sat, February 29th 

5 pm 

 

#1– M. Davis 

#2– H. Komrij 

 
 

Dn. John Storm* 

 

As  
Available 

 

As  
Available 

 

Sun, March 1st 

7:30 am 

 

#1– P. Edson 

#2– L. Kubo 

 
 

Arlene Storm* 

 

As  
Available 

 

As  
Available 

 

Sun, March 1st 

10:15 am 

 

#1– M. Peterson 

#2– K. Shanahan 

 
 

Michelle Davis, Loyde Johnson and Mike Wagner* 

 

As  
Available 

 

As  
Available 

Childrenôs Liturgy of the Word – Jennifer 

  Homebound Week of Mar 4th – D. Boito, M. Davis and F. Walsh 

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR SICK AND THOSE WHO NEED 

OUR PRAYERS: The intentions of the Holy Spirit Prayer 

Chain, Steve Straessler, Tristan Humble, Karen Dõ 

Ambrogi, Nina Cantacessi, Pat LaRussa, Ken Hicks, 

Jane Young, Becky Crozier Stephens, Kathy Castro, 

Helen Hubbard, Leslie Lindberg, Joanne Maniscalco, 

Phyllis Smith, Lorri Pimentel, May Pierce-Betsill, 

Jeanne Anderson, Marlene Knivila, Jenny Lemp, 

Christine Bobrowski, Liz Mullins, Fr. David Shaw, 

Carol Ricci, Jennifer Shanahan, Mike Murray, Nora 

Ward and Doug Harman. 
 

FOR THE SOULS OF: Clarence Conrad, Nicoletta Panizzon, 

Barbara Torrence, Eric Dohner, Rene Purugganan, 

Vivian Brown, Bob Dudley, Gary Larson, Roger 

Cooney, Connie Barreto-Fraga, Erin Gilbert, Gerry 

Rose, Frank Outcalt, William Brucker, Diane  Low-

ell, Warren Bowers, Jesusa Purugganan, James Fitz-

patrick, Martin Bowman and Florence Ferrari. 

LAST WEEKõS PLATE COLLECTION: $  6 ,231 .00  

*Due to the flu season, the Precious Blood will not be offered indefinitely, so the Eucharistic Ministers have changed for each mass 

Help come decorate the church for Lent! 
Tuesday February 25th at 10:00am 

any questions please call  
Patty Zack 707-508-5008 

The next second collection will be for Ash 
Wednesday, on Wednesday 2/26, which 
will be followed by the Building and 
Maintenance collection on Sunday,  3/1. 

2020 Lenten Regulations  
for the Diocese of Santa Rosa 

  

¶ Ash Wednesday and Good Friday are days of fast 
and abstinence, that is, limited to a single, full meal and 
abstinence from meat. 
 

¶ The other Fridays of Lent are days of abstinence 
from meat. 
 

¶ The law of fasting permits only one full meal a day, 
but it does allow the taking of some food in the morning 
and a second light meal at noon or in the evening, as you 
prefer.  Persons who have completed their eighteenth 
year to the beginning of their sixtieth (60) year are obli-
gated to fast. 
 

¶ The law of abstinence from meat applies to all per-
sons who have completed their fourteenth year of age. 
However, it is highly recommended that children from 
ages seven to fourteen years also follow the law of absti-
nence. 
 

¶ All Catholics are encouraged to receive Holy Eucha-
rist frequently during Lent and to receive the Sacrament 
of Penance so that all may be prepared to celebrate more 
fully the paschal mystery. Those who have received their 
first Holy Communion are to receive Holy Communion 
during the Easter season. 
 

¶ The determination of these days of obligatory pen-
ance, as listed above, should not be understood as limit-
ing the occasions for Christian penance.  This penance is 
to help us see and shorten the distance between our pre-
sent lives and the life God wants for each of us.  
“Penance should not be only internal and individual but 
external and social.”  (Constitution on the Sacred Liturgy #110)  



 

FAITH FORMATION INFORMATION 
 

Faith Formation for ALL Ages 

February 22nd & 23rd 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
 

Interested in an opportunity to learn more about your faith? 
You are welcome to come join our small group and partici-
pate in the process with your questions, your insights and 
your faith story in a warm accepting setting. Sessions focus 

on the teachings and experience of Church and prepare individuals to celebrate the 
Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, and Eucharist during the Easter season.  
 
 

For more information please contact Megan and Thom O’Neill at 539-4495 or 
m.oneill-hsc@outlook.com.  
 

Our next meeting will be on February 19th in the front meeting room 
(Rosary Room) in the Parish House.  
We will meet from 7-8:30PM Wednesday evenings. 

Faith Formation Grades Preschool to 5th Grade 
 

In this Week’s Gospel (Matthew 5: 38-48), Jesus asks us to go beyond treating others in the same way we want to be 
treated ourselves. He asks us to care for each other as God does—to love other people without expecting love in re-
turn and to even love to our enemies. This is an invitation that takes a lifetime to grow into and fulfill. It is a chal-
lenge for the family to keep this message alive in a world that puts a premium on competition and on being “better.” 
 

Pray Together; Talk about what Jesus means when he asks that you love your enemies. Pray as a family for those 
who do you, others and our world harm. Discuss how important forgiveness is for the good of your family. Close 
with the Our Father.         
https://www.pflaumweeklies.com/resources-for-families/ 
 

NO CLASSES THIS WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 26 TH . 
 

Families are invited to attend our Ash Wednesday Mass that day instead.  

Calling All Confirmation Candidates! Monday 6:30-8pm 
 

 

1st year Candidates 
 

Looking forward to continuing our “Encounter” series this Monday, the 24th. 
Encounter: Experiencing God in the Everyday is a Bible study for middle-
school age youth by Mark Hart. Through fun and engaging video and discus-
sion sessions, we will experience God as a loving father with a great plan. 
This week session 2: Early World.  
ALSO: Fr. Ron will join us in the beginning of class for prayer and a Q&A 
session about being Catholic, so come prepared to ask him questions! 

 

2nd year Candidates 
 

We will continue our look at the Sacraments this Monday (2/24). 
Come and explore the sacraments of service: “We Celebrate Mission 
Ministry, and Lifestyle.”  

WEDNESDAY NIGHT 

GIG! (God is good) 
 

This Wednesday we will attend the Ash Wednesday 
Mass at 6:30PM. If you would like to come to the Holy 
Family Room afterward for a Guided Meditation you 
are welcome. Questions call Megan O’Neill.  

Can you solve  

this riddle?  
 

What had John’s followers questioning Jesus about 
Him and his disciples behavior?  

In the Old Testament, it was said to loosen the bands 
of wickedness, undo the heavy burdens, let the op-

pressed go free, and break free every yoke.  
If done successfully,  

it can strengthen a person’s faith and will. 

 
Answer to last week:  Trials and tribulations 

100 Riddles for Christians by Levar M. Odum 

Lenten Family Workshop 

Sunday, March 1st at 1PM  

in the Parish Hall 
 

Create A Countdown until Easter 
 

Our workshop will give families (couples and individ-
uals too) an opportunity to countdown for the last two 
weeks until Easter! Join us for faith sharing, prayer, 
fun and creation of an Easter Egg carton filled with 
scripture verses and symbols of Jesus’ Easter Story 

and Resurrection. 
 

Please sign up in the back of the Parish Hall  
or by emailing Megan O’Neill at:  

m.oneill-hsc@outlook.com  
Include your name, # of people attending and the   

children’s ages. Deadline February 23rd.  
  

Help us provide refreshments for the group, bring a 
favorite snack to share and 1 empty Egg Carton 

Adult Lenten Faith Sharing Group 
 (Reflection on the Sunday Readings) 

Tuesday Afternoons, 1PM during Lent 
 

Small faith-sharing groups may reflect on scripture, but faith 
sharing reaches beyond information and insight about scrip-
ture to how the scripture message can transform the individ-
ual and the community. The process of faith sharing is theo-
logical reflection (reflection on God and the things of God). 
 

Faith-sharing questions encourage reflection on personal 
experience rather than factual understanding. For example,  
a bible study of the Syro-Phoenician woman who asks Jesus 

to heal her daughter might begin with an understanding of the geography of 
the area of Israel and Syria. A faith-sharing question might ask “Why did Je-
sus refuse to heal the woman’s daughter? When have you been tested by 
God’s seeming indifference to your needs?” 
 

Please sign up in the back of the church or contact Megan O’Neill       
(m.oneill-hsc@outlook.com or 539-4495) if you are interested in attending. 
Location will be announced when I have an idea of how many are attending. 

mailto:m.oneill-hsc@outlook.com
https://www.pflaumweeklies.com/resources-for-families/
mailto:m.oneill-hsc@outlook.com
mailto:m.oneill-hsc@outlook.com

